
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 10 W/E 24th November 2023 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday 
to the children who have a  

birthdays this week:  
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for the best  
attendance for week ending  

17th November:   
 

KS1: Y1  94.14% 
KS2: Y4  99.64%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Tuesday 28th November 2023 
Y5 Trip - £15.00  
to be paid by 17th Nov 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Thurs 30th Nov 2023 
Y2 Trip - £10.50  
to be paid by 9th Nov 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Thursday 7th December 2023 

• Nursery Trip - £10.00  
to be paid by 23rd Nov 

All nursery children to attend 
8.30am - 12.00pm ONLY  

• School photos returned  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Friday 8th December 2023 
Christmas Jumper Day -  
Jumper only - normal uniform  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Monday 11th December  2023 

• Y5 Trip - £7.10  
to be paid by 27th Nov 

• Y1 & Y3 party 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Tues 12th Dec 2023 - 9.30am 

• Reception Nativity play 

• Nasal Flu - catch up  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Wed 13th Dec 2023 - 11.30am 
Christmas lunch - Adults £3.50 
(MUST be booked & paid by 24th 
Nov - we CAN NOT take any after 
this date) 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Thursday 14th December 2023 
Whole school Sunderland Empire 
panto - £7.50  
to be paid by 1st Dec 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Friday 15th December  2023 
Y5 & Rec party 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Monday 18th December  2023 

• Rec trip - £14.00  
to be paid by 1st Dec 

• Y2 & Y4 party 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Tuesday 19th December  2023 
Y6 & Nur party 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Wednesday 20th December2023 
Break up for Christmas  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 8th January 2024 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 15th January 2024 -  

• Closing date for primary  

Heroes of the Week 
 

 
 
 
Well done to the children who won 
this week: 
 

• Liam McMillan 

• James Britton 

• T-Jay Shipley 

• Emily Cooper 

• Parker Daymond 

• Jack Gill 

• Conner Smith 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the Week’ is 
chosen from each class and they get 
to add 10 tokens to their house  
collection!  

OPAL Heroes 
 
 
 
 

The OPAL Superstar award is 
awarded to someone who has 
showed a real commitment to 
OPAL and being a positive role 
model to others.  
 

The winner for this week is : 

• Niall Reay 
 

A huge well done and keep it 

up.    

Messages from the Office 
 

Reminder – Boogie Bounce has moved to a Tuesday evening, 4.30 – 5.15 pm £2.00 
per person, or adult/child £3.00.  Please call at the office to enquire or book a 
place. 
 

After School swimming lessons – we have one spare place available to a child from Y2 – Y6.  If your child 
is interested, please contact Mrs Holland.  If we receive more than one enquiry, we will place your child 
on the waiting list.  First come, first served. 
 

Futsal – our Futsal sessions are on a Thursday night from 4.15 – 5.15 pm.  Would you 
child benefit from Futsal – football based skills, if so, please enquire at the school 
office.  £2.00 per person. 

Reminder - Co-op Fundraising  
 

Hylton Castle Primary Friends Association has been selected as one of the local causes out of 11,000 
applications, we are part of the @Coopuk Local Community Fund, to find out more about our project 
and to choose us as your cause, click here https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/77616 
 

Parents and families can click on the link and become a member of the Co-op in several ways 
 

• Download the Co-op app, become a member (costs £1.00) and then select our cause.  Every time a 
member shops and buys Co-op branded items the cause will receive 2p for every £1.00 
spent.  Customers will also get rewards and coupons to spend in the shop. 

• Go to www.coop.co.uk/membership and follow the instructions 
 

• Ask in store for a membership card and complete the form 
 

This means Co-op members anywhere in the UK can select us as their cause with just ‘one click’. 
 

 

Jenson Hutchinson 

Lucy Jones 

Lily Batey 

Jack Kay 

Joey Spencer 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929
https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/77616
http://www.coop.co.uk/membership


 
 
 
 

Year 1  
Year 1 had lots of fun during Anti Bullying week. We loved 
performing our chant and having our grown ups come into 
class. We made some amazing posters and a fantastic  
kindness tree!  

OPAL update 
 

 
 
 

 

While we are loving have fun outside, the grounds are extremely wet and muddy at the moment. Just a reminder all children are welcome 
to bring wellies and waterproofs. We have had a few children fall over this week ending up very muddy and have had to contact parents 
for spare clothing. All children are welcome to bring a bag of spare uniform into school which can be kept in their class.  

Thank you for your ongoing support to make playtimes so much fun.    

Year 4 
 

Year 4 had a Judo taster session this week. They absolutely 
loved it and they all listened to the instructor and tried the 
different moves sensibly with their partners. Judo teaches 
children to become more resilient, have self-confidence and 
to be respectful. All children were given a leaflet to take 
home with the information about the Judo sessions with the 
same instructor, at Castle View Academy on a Wednesday, 
starting from 29th November.  

Reception 
 

Reception children have enjoyed creating their own supermarket in the role 
play area. They have had great fun exploring shopping and buying for their 
items. They take it in turns to be the cashier scanning all the shopping.  

   

Year 3 
 

The year 3 children have been working really 
hard this week to try to get onto our ‘Spelling 
Superstars’ wall of fame.  Last week we only had 
four pupils  with 9 or 10/10 but this week we’ve 
almost run out of wall space!  Thirteen of our 
pupils have earned a space on the display and 
they are so proud of themselves.  Keep up the 
hard work year 3.  Mrs. Masters is so proud of 

you all for your increased efforts.   


